
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
April 11, 2017 

 
Moville Chamber of Commerce members met Monday, March 13 for their monthly luncheon meeting with 38 people in 

attendance.  
Dave Bennar gave the opening prayer and the meal was prepared by the Woodbury Central ProStart class, Trevor Clark, Jim Moss, 
Caleb Renteria, 
Samantha Bradley, Jada Brosamle, Skye Kock, John Hilpipre, with instructor, Pat Hanson.  

Old Business: 
Jeannie Krueger gave the Treasurer’s Report: There is balance of $8,347.47 after paying for meals today. The Chamber minutes are 

available on visitmoville.com or by seeing Lisa Fouts. 
Chamber President Chris Countryman recognized WC Student of the Month Jake Dennison.  
School News: WC Superintendent Doug Glackin announced that golf and track are well underway at this time.  
Moville News: Mayor Fisher spoke about the budget being completed. Pool opens May 30th.  
MCDAI: Concettia Carley, owner and operator of Moville's new business, Curl Up & Dye, received a MCDAI grant. She operated 

her hair salon in Pierson previously and is preparing to open in Moville next to the grocery store. Stee Maxwell of MCDAI reported 
that the St. Patrick's Day Trivia Night was very successful.  

Chris Countryman spoke about the Otter Basketball Camp that was held in March. He thanked businesses that contributed to the 
welcome packets given to the clinic staff. It was appreciated and the camp staff mentioned the Moville event on their Facebook page. 

New Business:  
Becky Kempers of New Hope Church presented information about a new program "Love Your Neighbor" that is seeking to 

provide various appliances to people in need.  
Upcoming events to put on your calendars includes: Chamber Senior Boys Luncheon - Tuesday, May 9 at noon at Community 

Center, City Wide Rummages - May 12 & 13, WC Graduation - May 21 at 1:30 p.m., Chamber Golf Tournament - June 9, and 
Moville Days - June 9 & 10. 

Moville Days: Anyone interested in helping with Moville Days events should contact Jodi Petersen at City Hall. Individuals and 
groups are needed to organize events to make a successful weekend for everyone. United Bank of Iowa is planning a PeeWee Run for 
young runners and more information will be available closer to the event. 

Chamber members heard from Pat Hansen, Woodbury Central ProStart instructor, about how ProStart prepares students who are 
interested in culinary arts and hospitality majors.  
 
Next meeting: Tuesday, May 9, 2017 Senior Boys Luncheon at the Moville Community Center 
Today’s Attendance: 38 


